Board of Appeals Minutes, Monday, October 19, 2020
Newton Board of Appeals
2 Town Hall Road
Newton, NH 03858
 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING of October 19, 2020 
CALL TO ORDER at 7:30 PM by Tom McElroy, Chairman 
ROLL CALL:  Tom McElroy, Chairman; Jack Kozec, Michael Connolly, Alan French, appointed alternate Trisha McCarthy; Laura MacKenzie, recording Minutes (Full board attendance).  
ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES: A Motion to accept the Minutes of the September 21st meeting was unanimously passed. 
Chairman McElroy called the Public Hearing to order. 
Jace Cucharale, representing C.P. McDonough Construction Corp. reiterated their stance and emphasized the redundancy with the past hearings. He is open to a rehearing but stated that they intend and are fully prepared to take this matter to the supreme court. He felt that the board is denying reasonable use of the land. 
Greg Ravencraft supported the board’s notion of continuance for further review at November’s meeting and also, emphasized the importance of having abutters present. He also mentioned that it is a major safety hazard for his property and would be detrimental to his business. He also stated that he could not foresee an extreme zoning change like what is being requested. 
Motion was passed to continue the decision of the rehearing to November 10th, motion carried. 
Greg Ravencraft and Laura MacKenzie discussed the extreme inaccuracy of the abutter list provided by CP McDonough Construction Corp. and stressed the importance of getting abutters properly notified. 
Greg Ravencraft stated that he is also fully prepared to gear up and go to court as well. But first, there must be a rehearing. 
The board was in agreement that Jace and McDonough Corp. must come to the rehearing with new information or a new stance in order to be approved and at this time, nothing new has been provided. 
Lyn Jeffries, an abutter in Plaistow, stated that McDonough Corp. has not approached the ZBA in Plaistow. She also stated that 36 lots is a lot and maybe if they came to the ZBA with individual lot variance requests then that would be a better approach and most if not all, were in agreement. 
Greg Ravencraft also mentioned the tractor trailers that would be going in and out of his property and not only would that not be ideal for his business, but it also presents a safety hazard at a dangerous area. 
The board was all in agreement of closing the meeting and continuing the discussion of the rehearing for C.P. McDonough construction corp. along with the other topics on the agenda for the next meeting in November. The next meeting where there will be a meeting on abutters being present and abutter notices being sent out will be in December, if a rehearing is granted. 
